
 

 

      Key Stage 3 News Bulletin 

Autumn 1 2024 

Year 7 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Year 7 have had a fantastic start to school and the transition period has gone smoothly.  

Many of them have really embraced FBS school life and signed up to the array of extra-curricular activities on offer. 

 

We have got a couple of exciting things coming up in the year group during the lead up to the Christmas holidays so 

please ensure to check your ParentPay accounts regularly. 

 

I have noticed that the students have started creating/joining online groups on various online platforms such as 

WhatsApp and Snapchat. Could you please monitor your child's social media usage and ensure that they are taking 

care and being kind. Safeguarding and E-Safety - Friern Barnet School -  

 

I wish you all a very restful half term break and a huge congratulations to all the Year 7s on settling in so well. 

 

Ms C Morgan 

Head of Year 7 

 

Year 7 Important People 
 

Ms C Morgan - Head of Year 7 

Ms C Mordecai - Pastoral Support Manager  

Miss H Levitan - SENDCo 

Miss K Keaveney - Assistant SENDCo 

Form Tutors 

7A - Mrs C George 

7B - Ms Bachelor/Miss A Suciu 

7D - Ms J Appah 

7E - Miss N Brandon 

7D - Mr R Malungo  

 

Please click on the link for information on contacting members of staff: 

Contacting Members of Staff - Friern Barnet School -  

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/Autumn-Term-2024.pdf
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/safeguarding-and-e-safety/
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/about-us/staff/contacting-members-of-staff/
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Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for this half term.  

Student of the Half Term 

             7A                                    7B                                  7D                  7E                                      7F 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Madison 

 

 

Dylan 

 

 

Saaquib 

 

 

Alehandra 

 

 

Sean 

Head Teachers Award Head of Year Award 



 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

It has been wonderful to welcome our students back after the summer holidays. 

I am thrilled to share that we have seen a significant increase in silver and gold awards this half term  compared to 

this time last year, reflecting the hard work and dedication of our Year 8 students. 

 

I am particularly proud of how our students have embraced new classmates from diverse backgrounds, helping 

them feel at home in our community. Their kindness and support have truly enriched our school environment. 

 

As we approach the half term break, please take the time to check your child’s school uniform. Ensure it is clearly 

labelled with their name and that they are prepared with the correct uniform for our return. Please note that  

wearing a jumper is now compulsory. 

 

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable break! 

 

Mr A Tonaydin  

Head of Year 8 
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Year 8 

Year 8 Important People  

Mr A Tonaydin - Head of Year 8 

Miss R Eastwick - Pastoral Support Manager 

Ms H Levitan- SENDCo 

Miss K Keaveney - Assistant SENDCo 

Form Tutors 

8A  - Ms M Le Fay Stevens 

8B  - Mr G Merry 

8C  - Mr M Augustin 

8D - Mr R Carruthers 

8E - Mr M Chidgey 

8F - Mrs J Arrowsmith 

Please click on the link for information on contacting members of staff:  

Contacting Members of Staff - Friern Barnet School -  

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/about-us/staff/contacting-members-of-staff/


Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for this half term. 

Student of the Half Term 

         8A                          8B                  8C                               8D                    8E                                 8F 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

           

 

 

Orly 

 

 

 

Ilyas 

 

 

Nana 

 

 

Safa 

 

Besida 

& 

Vivien 

 

 

Aleena 
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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Year 9 has had a great start to the year, and it is clear they are growing in maturity as well as height!  
We have been working on naming our feelings and using the zones of regulation during form time to   
improve communication and focus in school. 
  
We completed a very successful drop-down day in which year 9 showed empathy and understanding of 
the dangers online as well as damage caused by sexist language.                                                                  
Safeguarding and E-Safety - Friern Barnet School –  
 
As always, we ended the half term with our celebration assembly which is always a pleasure to deliver. 
This year we have added a kindness award each half term to recognise those students who go out of 
their way to help others. Year 9 was so helpful that we had to have two winners!  
 
I hope all the students have a great half term and come back ready to learn on Monday 4 November. 
 
Mrs S Sacramento 
 
Head of Year 9 
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Year 9 

Year 9 Important People  

Mrs S Sacramento - Head of Year 9 

Miss R Eastwick - Pastoral Support Manager 

Miss H Levitan - SENDCo 

Miss K Keaveney - Assistant SENDCo 

Form Tutors 

9A - Mrs C Westwood Servi / Ms S Malik 

9B - Mr B Lee / Mr R Laryea 

9C - Mr White 

9D - Mr A Egemensoy 

9E - Mr P Soave 

9F - Ms F Amankwah 

Please click on the link for information on contacting members of staff:  

Contacting Members of Staff - Friern Barnet School -  

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/safeguarding-and-e-safety/
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/about-us/staff/contacting-members-of-staff/


Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for this half term. 

Student of the Half Term  

       9A                        9B                 9C                            9D                9E                                 9F 

  

 

                              

 

 

 

Dorina 

 

 

Luna 

 

 

Diya 

 

 

Ollie 

 

 

Sofia 

 

 

Nahayat 
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Wellbeing for students 

Please refer to the wellbeing page on our school website:  

Support for Mental Health and Wellbeing - Friern Barnet School -  

On Firefly you will find information and resources to support mental health, click on the link for further  

information:  link 

Dates to Remember 

4 November   Start of Autumn Term 2 

21 November  Year 9 Parent’s Evening 

12 - 13 December School Show 

18 December  Parent/Staff Book Club (LRC) 

20 December   Last day of Autumn Term 2 

07 January  Start of Spring Term 1 

Please click on the link for term dates: link 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: 

www.friern.barnet.sch.uk 

From Student Services 

Absence 

Please report your child’s absence each day by 8.45am, clearly stating their name, form class and reason for      
absence. You can either call 020 8368 2777 and press Option 1 ‘To report your child absent’ or email:  

attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk 

For medical or other appointments during the school day, notification is required in advance.  Routine                
appointments/check-ups should be made out of school hours wherever possible.  

Non-medical absences 

Permission for all non-medical absences must be authorised by Mr Robinson, Assistant Head Teacher. Please fill 
in a leave of absence form and email it, in advance, and forward it to school@friern.barnet.sch.uk: 

APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-23.24.pdf (friern.barnet.sch.uk)  

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that students are not allowed to use their mobile phones whilst at school. Thank you for your support 

with this clear school rule. 

Reminders and Notices 

Autumn 1 

Reminder - Parking Restrictions  

Just a reminder to parents/carers,  if you are driving your child to and from school please remember vehicles are 

not permitted to enter Hemington Avenue or Bethune Avenue from 8.00 - 9.00 am and from 2.45 - 3.45 pm. 

Extra Curricular timetable 

Our extra curricular timetable gets update every half term and can be found on our website:  

Extra-Curricular Clubs - Friern Barnet School - 

Follow FBS on Instagram and on X       

www.locker.rentals 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/support-for-mental-health-and-wellbeing/
https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/resilient-schools
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/term-dates/
http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-23.24.pdf
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/extra-curricular-clubs/
https://www.instagram.com/friernbarnetschool/
https://x.com/FBSSchool
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/lockers/
https://www.locker.rentals/

